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Document Adoption Statement 
  
Notice of adoption of the Core Strategy – February 2011 
 
In accordance with Regulation 24(2) and Regulation 36 of the Town and 
Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004, notice is 
given that Shropshire Council formally adopted its Core Strategy 
Development Plan Document on 24 February 2011.   
 
The Core Strategy DPD covers the administrative County of Shropshire 
(excluding the Borough of Telford and Wrekin).  It sets out the strategic 
planning policy for Shropshire, including a spatial vision and objectives. It also 
sets out a development strategy which identifies the level of development 
expected to take place within Shropshire up until 2026 and a number of Core 
Policies which will help to achieve the vision. All subsequent LDF documents 
produced will build upon the Core Strategy.  
 
The Core Strategy has been subject to an Examination in Public by an 
independent Planning Inspector appointed by the Secretary of State.  The 
adopted Core Strategy incorporates the binding recommendations set out in 
the Planning Inspector’s report and accompanying appendices. 
 
The adopted Core Strategy, Sustainability Appraisal and the Inspector’s 
Report with accompanying appendices and this Adoption Statement are 
available to view on the Council’s website 
(www.shropshire.gov.uk/planning.nsf). Hard copies can are also available to 
view at Shropshire Council’s principal offices within normal office hours: 
• Bridgnorth: Westgate, Bridgnorth WV16 5AA  
• Ludlow: Stone House, Corve Street, Ludlow, Shropshire SY8 1DG  
• Oswestry: Castle View, Oswestry, Shropshire SY11 1JR  
• Shrewsbury: Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury SY2 6ND  
• Shrewsbury: Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury SY3 8HQ  
• Wem: Edinburgh House, New Street, Wem, Shropshire SY4 5DB  
  
They are also available to view at all Libraries and Customer First Points in 
Shropshire within normal opening hours.  
 
For further information please contact Planning Policy on 0345 678 9004 or  
planning.policy@shropshire.gov.uk. 
 
Any person aggrieved by the Core Strategy may make an application to the 
High Court under Section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 
2004 on the ground that: 
• The document is not within the appropriate power; 
• A procedural requirement has not been complied with. 
 
An application must be made no later than the end of the period of six weeks 
from the date of the Core Strategy’s adoption, which is 7 April 2011.   


